
USEF Microchip 
Rule



2026 Show Year

• New rule goes into effect December 1, 2025

• Affects horses competing in USEF, USEF 
lite, and PFHA’s Grand National Shows



 This microchip number must be 
on file with USEF and, once 
recorded, will remain with the 
horse’s record.



Responsibility 
It is the participant’s responsibility to report the 
microchip to USEF. 

The microchip numbers do not need to be collected by 
the competition; however, USEF will ask competitions 
to verify that a chip number is on file before accepting 
the entry.



USEF Reporting Tool

USEF has created an easy-to-use online microchip 
reporting tool that is available to anyone (owner, trainer, 
barn manager, secretary) to report a microchip for their 
horse. 

This tool can be found at 
https://members.usef.org/horses/microchip-search.

Once reported, the microchip is instantly added to the 
horse’s record and the records will update to show the 
horse is compliant. 

https://members.usef.org/horses/microchip-search


Selecting 
visual aids
Enhancing your presentation







Purchase Mircochip from PFHA 
Office

$25



Thank you
www.pfha.org
859-689-3700
registration@pfha.org
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